NORTH TONAWANDA BOARD OF EDUCATION



MEETING of April 3, 2012

PRESENTATIONS/REPORTS

Technology Presentation given by June Mikulski.

Budget Presentation given by Alan Getter, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services.

ROUTINE MATTERS

Approved minutes of the Regular Meeting of March 13, 2012 and Special Meeting of March 27, 2012; Treasurer's Report for the month of February 2012 and CSE/CPSE Minutes and Placements of December 12, 2011 and January 30, February 2, 16, 27, 28, March 1, 5, 6, 7, 8, 12, 13, 14, 15, 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 2012.

<u>PERSONNEL</u>

Instructional

Coaches/Volunteers for Spring 2012: Neal Turvey, Softball Volunteer.

Certified Per Diem Substitute Teachers effective immediately: Nicole Kerner, Jordan Neufeld.

Non-Certified Per Diem Substitute Teacher effective immediately: Vincent Cuvierllo, Jr.

Volunteers for the 2011-2012 School Year: Beverleigh O'Neill, Spruce; Megan Himes, Gilmore; Amy Zapp, Gilmore.

Non-Instructional

Appointment – Permanent: Kathy McClinsey, Typist effective April 16, 2012.

OTHER MATTERS

Budget Transfers: Approved as presented in the amount of \$6,000.00.

Resolutions - Emergency Roof Repair: Approved as presented.

Field Trip - Outdoor Awareness: Approved field trip to Camp Whispering Pines on

May 18-19, 2012.

Field Trip – Government/U.S. History Students: Approved field trip to Erie County Holding Center and Erie County Courts on April 20, 2012 and approved the addition of the Erie County Holding Center to the field trip pre-approved list.

Field Trip – Academy of Engineering & Architecture: Approved field trip to Pittsburgh, PA. on June 9-10, 2012.

POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

Policy #1335, Appointment and Duties of the Claims Auditor: Approved revision as presented. Policy #7515, Pediculosis (Head Lice): Approved as presented.

Policy #8110, Curriculum Development, Resources and Evaluation: Approved revision as presented.

Policy #7222, Credential Options for Students with Disabilities: Approved revision as presented.

To the North Tonawanda City School District Staff:

I want to take a moment to thank all of our employees for their hard work. We have many changes coming down from the State at a time where finances are tighter than ever before. This means we have a tremendous amount of change and change is stressful. I know that the last few weeks have been even more stressful for all of the North Tonawanda City School District "Family". The teachers' union, the Board and my administration stay committed to working together.

I want to thank the Administrators' Union as well for their concessions. The only way to come out of this stronger is to keep our communication lines open and honest as we work through these necessary changes.

Try to rest and relax over the spring break. It will be gone before you know it.

Gregory J. Woytili Superintendent

Spring